Piedmont Regional Committee of the Balance of State Continuum of Care
Executive Committee Meeting

March 5, 2014
Meeting Minutes
Opening:  The meeting of the Piedmont Regional Executive Committee was convened on Wednesday, March 5, 2014 via conference call led by Floyd Davis of Community Link. 
Present:

Melissa McKeown- Union County Community Shelter

Nicole Dewitt/ Floyd Davis- Community Link

Floyd Davis, Community Link
Skeet Ayscue, Homes of Hope

David Holston, Rowan Helping Ministries

Approval of Minutes:  The February 5, 2014 minutes were approved. 
Balance of State Updates:  Nicole Dewitt sent out the BOS update with the minutes for today’s meeting. The highlights were: PIT count --we are missing reports for Cabarrus and Davidson County. Terri Seagraves is in contact with those PIT leaders for the missing information. There was approval for 3 additional 2014 Regional Committees, Carteret, Harnett, and Lee. They have agreed to have regular meetings, invite the public, submit minutes to NCCEH and elect a Regional Lead. The Regional Leads approved the BoS to provide Letters of Support for SSVF programs in the BoS as well as Letters of Consistency for agencies applying for NC Housing Finance Agency’s Supportive Housing Program. There are 7 SSVF providers in the BoS. All Rapid Rehousing agencies are encouraged to participate in the RRH subcommittee meeting on March 21 at 10:30, must register at www.Ncceh.org on the calendar. All CHIN users are encouraged to participate in the data subcommittee conf call on March 27, 2013- must register. The In Person Regional Lead meeting is rescheduled to April 1. 
PRC Housing Forum-The Cardinal Innovations Corporate Center is no longer available. That facility will be used for office space for new staff members they have coming on-line next month. Natalie is searching for a new location in Cabarrus County. We have several prospects for the keynote and will begin talking to them even though we don’t have a location identified at this time. Floyd suggested Bob Kucab of the NC Housing Finance Agency, one of the committee members suggested Dr. Johnson of UNCC. Nicole discussed the Homeless Simulation Game that will be facilitated by NCCEH staff. Nicole will send the PRC Execs an email asking for ideas for the keynote speaker. 
PIT Count- Melissa, David and Skeet gave updates on how the count went in their counties. Stanly and Union’s report was collective in that the weather was not conducive to the best unsheltered count. David reported that Rowan County did a Service based count over 2 weeks. 

Other  Business- Floyd reported that Community Link has shifted some staff around so that Wendy Adams is the Program Manager for the Piedmont Region. He also reported that Alison Keown who has worked on our Permanent Supportive Housing program is leaving to go back to her hometown of Indiana. Her last day is Friday. There is a job posting. 

Skeet mentioned that Homes of Hope has not received their last ESG payment from 2012. Floyd stated that Community Link is also having difficulty with ESG reimbursements. 
Next PRC quarterly meeting is next week March 12 in Stanly County. Nicole will send the group an email with the address today. 

Next meeting April 2, 2014.  

